Minutes of the Leonia Shade Tree Commissions’ regular meeting held Wednesday October  13, 2010
The meeting was in compliance with the Open Meetings Act as the date, time, and place of all regular meetings were filed with the Borough clerk on January 1, 2010 and had been properly publicized

Present:
Jane Wilson (Chairperson), David Dolch, Richard Stenken, Pete Shanno, Gloria Arlak Christine Healy-Sammis, Anne Bonadies

Absent: Vanesa Marks, Vincent Scordo, Anne Bonadies

Council Liaison:
 Not Present

The meeting was called to order at 7:32 PM

Minutes: 

The minutes of the September 8, 2010 meeting were read.  By motion of R. Stenken, seconded by J. Wilson the minutes were approved as amended.

Public Portion: 

No public was present.
Council Liaison’s Report:

The Council Liaison was not present..
Chairperson’s Report:
2011 Budget

The 2011 proposed budget for the Shade Tree Commission is


Dues / Memberships

$200.00


Training



$500.00


Miscellaneous


$250.00


Planting



$10,000.00

The first three items are probable.  The $2,000.00 for the planting program will most likely not be approved.

There is $3,372.00 left in our 2010 budget. The Commission still has some dues payments of approximately $150.00 left.  We also have our mandated CEU requirement to fulfill.  The remainder of the budget will be used for plantings.

Middle School Tree Work

The tree work done on the Middle School on a Saturday by the Leonia DPW was paid for by the Leonia Board of Education, and did not come out of the general Leonia budget.

Tax Maps

We are still waiting to receive tax maps for each commissioner.  They are quite large and difficult to reproduce.

Sustainable Conferences

Martha Lieblich from the Environmental Commission has reached out the Shade Tree Commission to invite us to future sustainable urban forestry workshops.  The last one was a a seminar entitled “Opportunities to Protect and Enhance Trees in Sustainable Communities” at the Leonia Public Library on Thursday, September 30, from 1-3 PM. This program was worth 1 Community Forestry Program CEU / contact hour. Shade Tree Commissioners could not attend because it was held in the middle of a Thursday.

Filing of Tree Evaluations

Evaluation Procedure Reminder – All completed tree evaluations should be sent to Jack Terhune, Jane Wilson, and Tony Saitta

Tree City USA

The re-application for Tree City USA status is due December 31, 2010

Commissioners Report’s

G. Arlak

Has filed reports for the removal of 3 trees and the pruning of 2 trees

J. Wilson

200 More – Evaluated tree. Will wait until spring to see how the tree overwinters.

Fort Lee Road – Referred to Bergen County

189 Park – Marked for removal

132 Christie St – Branch on wire. Referred to DPW.

Shade Tree Federation Conference 10-22 & 23

The Shade Tree Federation Conference is October 22 and 23 (Friday and Saturday) in Cherry Hill NJ.  If two Shade Tree Commissioners attend for one day, it will fulfill our CEU requirements for the year.  J. Wilson and R. Stenken will attend the Conference on Friday October 22.

2010 Planting/BSF Grant

The grant has been approved. A Chapter 159 form now needs to go to the Mayor and Council for approval to add this money as an addendum to the 2011 budget. 

Old Business

Bill Russell was at the Leonia Day celebration. He is a member of the Leonia Green Team, and had indicated that there were matching Green Acres Grants available. The Commission will reach out to him and investigate the possibility of using Green Acres Grant money to provide for additional plantings.

New Business

Arbor Day 2011 day information is up on the State website, including information on the annual schoolchildren’s poster contest.  C Healy-Sammis will coordinate this effort once again.  She will distribute the information to the art departments at both ACS and St. John’s schools. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:28 PM

Respectfully Submitted

David Dolch, Secretary

